
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

REGISTERED OFFICE 

1 Galway Business Park, Dangan, Galway H91 A3EF 

Telephone : +353 91 587116  Email info@ryanhanley.ie  Web www.ryanhanley.ie 

Re: Request to An Bord Pleanála to close the pre-application process for the proposed Limerick City 
Greenway (UL to Annacotty) 

 
 
 
Dear Ms Ingle, 

 

I refer to our second pre-application consultation meeting with case reference ABP – 314351-22 Limerick City 

Greenway (UL to Annacotty), which was held on 8th November 2024.  

Limerick City & County Council intends to submit a planning application under Section 51 (2) of the Roads Act 

(1993) (As amended) to An Bord Pleanála for the proposed Limerick City Greenway (UL to Annacotty) project. It  

will be 4.25km long and will consist of a 3.3km long and 3.0-4.0m wide shared path on existing paths or in green 

fields, and 0.9km of separated 1.8m wide footpaths and 2.0m wide cycle lanes alongside the eastern and western 

sides of University Road and McLaughlan Road. The proposed Greenway will extend between the River Goody 

bridge and Plassey Park Road.  

In accordance with the conclusion in the Record of 2nd Meeting ABP-314351-22 letter, we request closure of the 

pre-application process. Thank you for the record of the meeting, the contents of which have been considered and 

incorporated into the preparation of the final documents to accompany the application.   

 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
_______________________________ 
Brendan Larkin  
Associate Director 
 
 
 
Encl:  134351 – Record of 2nd Meeting 
 
CC:  Sarah Lynch, An Bord Pleanála, Assistant Director of Planning (Chair)   

Sinead Kennedy, LCCC Project Manager 
 Rosie O’Donnell, LCCC Planner 
 Fintan Morrin, The Planning Partnership  

 

Our Reference LCG_0023 

Your Reference  

Date 30th April 2025 
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